Lynchburg Parking Authority Minutes
Tuesday, January 13, 2015
3:00 P.M. – 4:00 P.M.

City Hall – Second Floor, Training Room
900 Church St., Lynchburg, VA, 24504



Members Present: 	Brandon Farmer, Chairman
Councilman Randy Nelson
Ed Koepenick, Vice Chairman
Urs Gabathuler
Tobi Jaeger
Thorne McCraw
	
Staff Present:	David Malewitz, Phyllis Garlick, Don DeBerry, Gaynelle Hart, Heather Kennedy, Kent White

The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Brandon Farmer.

The November 11, 2014 meeting minutes were approved unanimously.  Mr. Koepenick made the motion to approve the minutes.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Gabathuler.  

Old Business:  None

Action Items:  

a. Lynch’s Landing Representative-Since Jackie Wilkes has officially stepped down from the Lynch’s Landing Board as of December 31, 2014 and Urs Gabathuler is now a Lynch’s Landing Board member, Linda Jones, Lynch’s Landing Board President, has proposed that Mr. Gabathuler be the representative on the Parking Authority Board.  This will result in a vacancy for the downtown business owner seat. Mr. Nelson made the motion to approve the Lynch’s Landing Board of Directors request to assign Urs Gabathuler as its representative on the Parking Authority Board of Directors.  Ms. Jaeger seconded.  All approved.  Motion was carried.
b. Lot D (Depot Grille parking lot)-Dave Poole and other business owners in the Depot Grille building have requested to change Lot D from free unrestricted parking to a two hour limit signed lot.  There has been an increase in all day usage from employees of surrounding businesses and not those wanting to frequent the restaurant.  Mr. Malewitz stated that he had not contacted the director of Amazement Square for his comment on the change.  Mr. Nelson wants to hear from the director before any final decisions are made.  In order for the signage to be installed in a timely manner, Ms. Jaeger made the motion to approve the installation of 2 hour time limit parking signs in Lot D subject to Amazement Square having no objection to the signage and enforcement thereof.  Mr. Koepenick seconded.  All approved.  Motion was carried.

Financial Update-

a. Current Status:  Mr. Malewitz included in the packet the end of the month figures for November and December.  Revenues are looking good and there has been more interest in permits from the residents. Mr. Malewitz reminded the board that big expenses will be coming up with the purchase of the new software package.  He reported that the RFP was out and he will be bringing the top three choices to the board.  Mr. Malewitz explained that the revenue from the Suntrust Deck, due to the agreement will be 5% versus $1,000.  He also wants to start booting versus towing vehicles for non-payment of parking tickets stating that booting is less sever and still has the same impact.  He answered questions concerning booting fees. $50 is the going rate and paying in 48 hours versus 24 hours is his recommended timeframe for paying. 
b. FY 16 Budget:  Mr. Malewitz submitted the 2016 budget for City Council approval.  He included a copy of the budget in the board’s packet.  He reported that in recent weeks he has had to add several expenditure items that were not originally included.  Mr. Nelson questioned the inclusion of another position.  Mr. Malewitz explained that he met with Margaret Schmitt from Human Resources and it was recommended he include this as there has been a reclassification of the job descriptions. Because Cheryl is a retired, part-time employee and may decide to leave at any time, the position needs to be included so that it will be available for the hiring of a new employee should this happen.

Community Market Parking Lot Changes-

[bookmark: _GoBack] Mr. Malewitz noted that a new report describing the severity of the deterioration of the community market deck was released in November.  A copy of which was included with the packet sent to the board for their review.  He explained that there are immediate actions in place to move forward with a short term fix until funds are available for a complete redesign.  Gaynelle Hart stated that the lot is currently safe for traffic and city would not let it be open to the public if there posed any significant danger.  Mr. Malewitz stated that Mr. Payne is authorizing an expenditure for an interim redesign and implementation of traffic circulation on the deck to avoid the deteriorating area of the deck. Councilman Nelson pointed out the difference between the estimated costs to reconstruct the deck, including the underground storage facility, was approximately $130,000 more than that of filling in that space to only produce a surface lot.  'Given the costs of land and that of constructing another downtown warehouse space for future City uses, reconstructing the deck seems more efficient and practical than not,' he said." Plans are still in place to include the parking lot in on the 1200 block paid parking pilot program.  A stakeholder meeting will be put together to inform the public of the upcoming construction and traffic plans to occur on the parking lot. 
 Lot M-

a.  Mr. Malewitz reported that local businesses have requested better parking control in Lot M.
This lot is continually at or near capacity during the day.  The City Manager and streets department have given their approval to move forward with signed time limit parking and involve the businesses/lofts in a stakeholder meeting.  Mr. Koepenick questioned our authority do so.  The answer is yes as this is an off-street parking area.  Mr. Gabathuler questioned if the residents were buying and if the lot should be for residents only.  Ms. Jaeger asked why we wouldn’t go forward with permits as we do for the other lots.  Mr. Malewitz recommended that there be an informal stakeholders meeting.  Mr. Nelson agrees and endorses that meeting before taking the vote before the board. 

Central Virgina Criminal Justice Training Accademy Parking Lot-

a. The agreement has been signed and is now in effect.

Maintenance Agreement in Exchange for Parking Permits-

a.  The City Attorney has recommended that we have the Craddock Terry Hotel and First Unitarian Church provide us with a detailed listing of services they can provide.  Those will be worked into a general maintenance and services contract.  A draft letter was enclosed in the packet.  The board approved the letter.  Once the lists are received, Mr. Malewitz will send those to Gaynelle Hart to review.  She will put a cost to the services in order to determine the number of permits that equally compare to the services rendered. A finalized general maintenance and services agreement will be brought back to the board for approval.






RFP for Parking Management Software System-

a. The proposals have been extended to January 20th.   Mr. Malewitz stated that two addendums were issued in regards to questions posed by potential bidders.  He is pleased with the review panel.

Focus Goals for 2015-

a. Mr. Malewitz wants to re-examine the permit system as it is now.  He wants all permits issued by the Parking Management.  He feels that the current system is in need of a possible overhaul and will discuss this with the new software vendor.
b. Mr. Malewitz stated that before we can request control of on-street parking, the pilot on Main Street needs to be implemented.  He will work on getting out the RFP.
c. Mr. Malewitz wants to examine options for increasing paid parking in off-street lots which is dependent on funding availability.  Mr. Gabathuler asked about used equipment.  Mr. Malewitz explained that most of the time used equipment is outdated and can be hard to repair due to unavailable parts.  

New Business:   Mr. Koepenick expressed his views on residents that pay only $15 a year for on-street parking and thinks it should be increased.

Comments from the Public:  None

Comments from the Authority Members:  Mr. McCraw expressed his concern over business owners using their handicap placards and parking in front of their businesses all day which limits visitors to convenient parking spots.  Mr. Malewitz will forward a copy of the code to the board.
 
The next meeting is Tuesday, February 10, 2015 in the conference room in the City Manager’s office.

Meeting Adjourned.
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